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ADJOURNMENT 

Redland Bay Men’s Shed 
Mrs YOUNG (Redlands—LNP) (11.36 pm): I would like to take this opportunity to give a heartfelt 

shout-out to one of Redlands’ truly special community groups, the Redland Bay Men’s Shed. Last week 
I had the absolute pleasure of visiting the shed and meeting with president Martyn Rogers and more 
than 50 of their members—part of the group that is now over 100 strong. What an incredible bunch they 
are. There was an unmistakable energy in the room—the sound of tools at work, laughter in the air and 
the kind of camaraderie that reminds you how powerful connection really is. That is what makes the 
Men’s Shed movement so vital. It is not just about woodworking or projects; it is about purpose and 
friendship and providing a safe, welcoming space for men to support one another and talk openly about 
life. 

We know that mental health does not always look the same for everyone, and for many blokes 
the chance to connect over a shared activity can be life-changing. The Redland Bay Men’s Shed is 
living proof of that—fostering community, encouraging wellness and offering something as simple and 
profound as belonging. 

If there is one thing I heard loud and clear during my visit it is that they are bursting at the seams. 
This group has grown so much that space has become a real issue. I want to assure the members that 
I will be working closely with Redland council to explore ways we can support them into the future, 
because when you see a group delivering so much good you want to help them grow. 

I have to mention the beautiful gifts I received: a handmade golf club pen for my husband, Justin, 
and for me a cheeky little monkey trinket, which now has pride of place in my office—small tokens but 
incredibly meaningful and a perfect reflection of the care and craftsmanship these men put into 
everything they do. 

To everyone at the Redland Bay Men’s Shed, thank you. Thank you for your warmth, your 
humour and the vital role you play in our community. You are more than just a shed; you are a sanctuary, 
and our Redlands is better for it. 
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